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Madison Professional Police Officers Association
Local No. 1, Wisconsin Professional Police Association
PO. Box 1188

Madison, Wisconsin  53701
June 2018 Meeting Minutes

Board Members Present:  Dan Frei, Emily Samson, Kelly Powers, Scott Kleinfeldt, Andrew Muir, Jen Ryan, Dan Perez, Dan Murphy, William Needelman.

WPPA Business Agent:  Jerry Tomczak, Luann Alme
Bargaining Update

Based on our past precedent we’ve elected to not post information on the contractual bargaining terms that we are seeking or those items being sought by the city in the meeting minutes.  The rationale behind this is avoiding posted documentation of those strategies, or an effort to protect those strategies from being exposed to the cities counter bargaining unit.  Please seeking direct counsel with a board member or attend the monthly meetings for more direct conversation on these activities.

Closed Position MOU Update
There are a few areas that need some clarification, and once this is updated it should be reviewed, signed, and passed up the chain.

Treasurer Update

Kelly Powers had an initial fiscal update.  He took a snapshot of our current standing and compared it to a year ago to get a better sense of the minor ebbs and flows to our financial standing.  There are a number of checks and balances in place to prevent erroneous or questionable spending.  A goal for the future is to be able to present regular summaries of the budget and spending.

Planning Update for 2019 MPPOA Party/Retirement Event Celebration
Emily Samson and Dan Murphy have had positive meetings with the Elks Club and it looks like the event will be May 31st 2019.  The event will not require additional costs for attending, and it will be a post dinner drop in party with a specific retiree acknowledgement to be determined.  They will be meeting again in September, so stay tuned for continued developments.

* Former Officer Chris Frank’s experiences with on duty injury and worker’s comp

-Due to the change in meeting time, Chris could not attend, and this discussion is tabled until next month or another workable time.

